STATE OF ALABAMA
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS BOARD
445 DEXTER AVENUE
MONTOGMERY, AL 36104
MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING
MAY 22,2025

Public notice of this meeting was published on the Secretary of State's web site in accordance
with the Alabama Open Meetings Act and advertised on the Boards web site at
wiww hacr.alabama.gov.

The meeting was officially called to order at 10:00 A.M. Electrical Board members present were:
David Carpenter, Chairman; Greg Koger, Vice Chairman; John Brition, David Smith, Theodore
Blunt, Jr., Mike Wilson, Frankie Tubbs and Anthony Nixon. Electrical Board staff present: Camby
Gamer, Legal Counsel: Tara Hetzel.

The Following appearance took place:

The Chairman reviewed Stephen Hazleton's email asking for a reduction of the $20,000.00
compliance fine levied against him by the Board. Mr. Britton made a motion to deny the request
and Anthony Nixon seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The Chairman asked the Board to cancel the interagency agreement for administrative services
with the Board of General Contractors and to approve entering a new interagency agreement for
administrative services with the Alabama Board of Heating, Air Conditioning & Refrigeration
Contractors. Mr. Nixon made a motion to cancel the agreement and enter into the new agreement.
Mr. Koger seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The Chairman called for the ratification of reciprocal applicants who were issued licenses since
the last meeting of the Board. Mr. Koger made a motion to ratify the reciprocal licensees. Mr.
Tubbs seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Smithymade a motion to adjourn, and Mr. Tubbs seconded the motion. Motion camied
) at 11:47 am..




